

Enquiries to: Information Team

Our Ref: FOI 929061

request-592921-50eab853@whatdotheyknow.com

Dear Ms O'Keefe

Freedom of Information Request

Thank you for your recent request received on 28 July 2019. Your request was actioned under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

Liverpool City Council confirms that it holds some of the information relevant to the terms of your request as detailed below. You asked: -

I wish to ask the following FOI to be answered within the legal timeframe

- Did Mayor Anderson or any member of LCC write to Boris Johnson congratulating him on becoming the new Prime Minister?
- If yes I wish to view all correspondence sent to the Prime Minister

Response

Mayor Anderson and Councillors did not write to Boris Johnson congratulating him on becoming the new Prime Minister. As such no such correspondence is extant.

This concludes our response.

The City Council will consider appeals, referrals or complaints in respect of your Freedom of Information Act 2000 and you must submit these in writing to lnformationrequests@liverpool.gov.uk within 28 days of receiving your response. The matter will be dealt with by an officer who was not previously involved with the response and we will look to provide a response within 40 days.

If you remain dissatisfied you may also apply to the Information Commissioner for a decision about whether the request for information has been dealt with in accordance with the Freedom of Information Act 2000. The Information Commissioner's website is www.ico.gov.uk and the postal address and telephone numbers are:- Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF. Telephone: 0303-123-113. Email —mail@ico.gsi.gov.uk (they advise that their email is not secure)

I trust this information satisfies your enquiry.

Yours sincerely





A Lewis

Angela Lewis Information Team